
2014 Short Activity Report 
  
During the year 2014, a total of 59  services were held, of which 53  were services of Holy 
Communion, including the midnight service on Christmas Eve. Throughout 2014 services were held on 
a weekly basis starting at the time of 10:30 on Sunday morning. 
  

Throughout the year the most of the services were taken by our Chaplain Rev. Alja Tollefsen. During 
the year six Sunday morning Eucharist services were taken by locums: Rev. Canon Geoffrey Allen, 
Rev. Trevor Whitfield, Rev. David Mumford and Rev. Nico Sarot. One service of Morning Prayer was 
taken by our Warden Everhard Ottens assisted by Simone Yallop. Two services of Morning Prayer 
were taken by Simone Yallop as Reader in Training. 

 In 2014 there were two very special services. In July the Acting Archdeacon Rev. Canon Meurig 
Williams was at St. Mary’s to take the Licensing Service when our Chaplain Alja Tollefsen was 
licensed as Chaplain of Twente as an independent chaplaincy. In December Bishop Robert was at St. 
Mary’s to take the Confirmation Service when five of our members were confirmed. 

 In January the Wladimirkoor sang at the Sunday morning Eucharist. In September during the Castle 
Fair there was an Evensong in the chapel. 

 The average attendance at services in 2014 was 50 and the average number of communicants was 
41. This year a Sunday School was held for the children.  

 


